
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
                                      
            
           7th July 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
A huge well done to our Reception and Key Stage 1 children this week who were amazing during 
their Sports Day events. Thank you to our Sports Coaches for their planning and preparation and to 
all our families who were able to join us.  Fingers crossed the weather is as kind to us on 12th July 
for our KS2 Sports Day events. 
 
Well done to all the children who performed in the In Harmony Music Festival on Wednesday too.  
I’m sure you will agree, the progress the children (and staff) have made is amazing!  Thank you to 
Mrs Hayward and the In Harmony team for planning a great event and again, to all our families who 
were able to join us. 
 
New Classes 
There was a buzz in school on Tuesday morning when the children found out who their new 
teachers were going to be and spent time in their new classes. It was great to see so many of you at 
our ‘New Teacher Meetings’. If you require any further information, please get in touch via 
ClassDojo or by contacting the school offices. 
 
School Uniform for September 
If your child requires new uniform for September, please see below for a reminder of our school 
uniform expectations: 
• Grey or black trousers/skirts/pinafore dresses. 
• Forest green school sweatshirt/cardigans/jumpers (logo optional). 
• White/forest green polo shirts/blouses/shirts (logo optional). 
• Grey/white socks. 
• Black shoes.  
• Trainers/boots/high heels/pumps are not allowed. 
 
We still have preloved uniform available so please send Mrs Newbrook a message on Dojo or 
contact the school office if you require any.  If you have any uniform your child no longer needs, we 
are always grateful for any donations. 
 
PE Kit 
In September, the children will be allowed to come into school in their PE kit on the days they have 
PE. The PE kit consists of black/navy shorts/joggers and a t-shirt in the house team colour.  The 
children must also wear a school jumper on the days they have PE.  Thank you for your support in 
ensuring that your child wears the correct uniform. 
 
Gates 
During the Summer holidays, we are having automated gates fitted which will replace the barrier and 
the pedestrian gate. Prior to the start of the new term, we will send information about any changes to 
how you enter and exit the site. 
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Holiday Activities and Food funded by the DfE for Telford and Wrekin Families. 
Happy Healthy Active Holidays runs holiday clubs during the Easter, Summer and Christmas school 
holidays. There are funded spaces available to children in reception through to year 11 who receive 
benefit-related free school meals. 
 
The Department for Education (HAF Programme) funds each place you book. And so, it won't cost 
anything to attend. Each club will have a range of fun activities such as sports, cooking, dance, 
music, arts and crafts, and a nutritious meal each day.  
 
To make a booking, you will first need to register. Once you have registered you will be notified that 
your eligibility has been confirmed and you will be able to go ahead and book activities taking place 
from 24 July to 3 September 2023. 
 
Thank you for your continued support, 
 
Mrs Osborne 
Headteacher  
 


